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Dear Parents 

What a year it has been.  We as the SJF family have had many high and some lows and a vast amount of time away from 
one another due to COVID-19.  It has been a pleasure being the Head Teacher for the last year and I know the next year will 
be just as wonderful.  Your children are a credit to our school and their families, please have a safe and happy holiday. 

           
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
            
            
            
            
            
            
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           

            
            
            
    

 Key dates for September  
Thursday 3

rd
 September  INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 4
th

 September     INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Monday 7
th

 September  WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL 

 

 

    

 

Please contact the school office if you have any concerns. 

Have a safe and happy holiday - Miss Sarah Griffin 

CHANGES TO DROP OFF AND 

PICK UP FROM SEPTEMBER 2020 
 

Children can be dropped to the school gate from 08:30am to 08:55am. 
 

The children will go directly to their classes – where they will wash 

their hands. 
 

NO parents will be permitted to come onto the school grounds unless it 

is an emergency – (permission from the gate staff will be given if required) 
 

Children are NOT to bring coats to school unless it is raining. 
 

The children will remain in class bubbles for the entire day not mixing 

with any other bubbles. 
 

1 If your child becomes unwell you must be able to assure the school 

staff an adult will collect the child within 30 minutes. 

2  

3 Every child must be collected by an adult – will be reviewed Autumn Half 

Term 

Pick up – The school gates will open at 2:45pm to 3:15pm  

The gates will be locked at 3:15pm – if you arrive after 3:15pm you will 

be issued a Late Gate Fine. 
 

Everyone MUST follow the one way system introduced to exit the 

school grounds. 
 

No stopping to talk to teachers – any concerns call the school office and 

they will arrange for a call back from the designated member of staff.  

 

Hand washing and sanitising throughout the day is mandatory and 

supervised by staff. 

 

Please follow the instructions from staff – then everyone will be safe. 

 

                                       
                          

 

Dinner Money 
COST  

£2.40 per day 
£12.00 a week 

£48.00 a month 
£72.00 per ½ Term 

 

Parents of children in KS2 
(Years 3, 4, 5 and 6)  

Please make sure you send in 
your child’s dinner money in an 

envelope with your child’s 
name on it. 

 

Parents please remember ALL 
children in Reception, Year 1 
and Year 2 will receive a FREE 

SCHOOL MEAL from 
September. 

 

If your child does not eat the 
meal provided the school office 

will contact you and you will 
need to send in a packed lunch 

for your child. 
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ALL children need to bring in their PE Kit on 

Monday 7th September 
 

Plain White Tee Shirt 
 

Plain Black or Navy Shorts 
 

Plain Black or Navy Tracksuit (Jogging Bottoms and 

sweatshirt) 

 
Black plimsolls 

 

COMMUNICATION 
 

Please remember to keep the school office updated 
with new telephone numbers, email addresses and 

home addresses. 
 

We use a text system to communicate with parents – 
this system is linked to our School Admin System.  If 
you do not keep us updated you may miss important 

messages. 
 

Contact information – 
Email address – office@sjf.bexley.sch.uk 

Telephone Number – 0208 310 7311 
 

In September ALL children are expected to 

be in correct school uniform.  

GIRLS                                    

GREY SKIRT                                
WHITE SHIRT OR WHITE POLO SHIRT 
SCHOOL TIE                                  
SCHOOL SWEATSHIRT                
SCHOOL CARDIGAN                      
BLACK/GREY/NAVY/WHITE TIGHTS 
YELLOW CHECK SUMMER DRESS  
  
BOYS 
GREY TROUSERS 
WHITE SHIRT OR WHITE POLO SHIRT 
SCHOOL TIE 
SCHOOL SWEATSHIRT 
PLAIN GREY OR BLACK SOCKS 
 

BLACK SHOES - NO TRAINERS TO BE WORN TO 
SCHOOL 

 
Please make sure that your child/ren DO NOT have 

different colour braids or patterns cut into their 
hair. 

Girls – hair same colour as their natural hair and 
ALL long hair tied back. 

Boys –hair ONE length all over – No patterns/lines 
cut into their hair. 

 

Attendance 
Parents every time you arrive late to school or collect 
your child late from school their class misses out on 

winning 
 ‘Attendance Ted’ and ‘Punctuality Panda’. 

 
Please make an effort to get your child(ren) to school 

on time and collect them on time. 
 

Please remember ALL children must be collected by an 
adult during the 1st Half of the Autumn Term.   

This is a safety measure put in place to keep your child 
safe whilst we are still in this pandemic. 

 

We will report persistent absence or lateness to the 
EWO. 

ONLY SCHOOL BOOK BAGS ARE TO BE BROUGHT 
INTO SCHOOL DAILY 

 

These are available from the school office 
 

NO PENCIL CASES TO BE BROUGHT INTO SCHOOL – 
WE PROVIDE EVERYTHING THE CHILDREN WILL 

NEED 
 

mailto:office@sjf.bexley.sch.uk
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Online English and Maths Kings  
RECEPTION Ely 

Year 1  Chidubem  

Year 2  Lawrence 

Year 3  Adebowale 

Year 4  George 

Year 5  Gabriel 

Year 6  Aaron 

                

 

 

Year 6  Gilbert and Nicole 

               

 

Online English and Maths Queens 

RECEPTION Adriel 

Year 1  Rahel 

Year 2  Christabel 

Year 3  Tolu 

Year 4  Chevonne 

Year 5  Precious 

Year 6  Funmilayo 

                

 

 

We have based the winners below on their ‘On-Line’ learning from March 2020.  The teachers have made 

sure that work has been set daily and monitor the work completed.  It was great to see the vast number of 

children who engaged and have shown real commitment to their learning despite COVID-19. 
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Prize Giving 
2020 

James Bush Shield – Overall Achievement 

Abigail Sunday and Cheryl Ashaley 

Matthew Clarke Cup for English 

Christiana Ajayi-Obe 

Maths Cup 

Princess Adegoke 

Yvonne Wylie Plate for Drama 
Ivana Maseya and Amarissa Okutu 

Peter Adeogun Cup – Performing Arts 
Chidiebube Ngama and Jomiloju Oladapo 

Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling 
Funmilayo Shonibare and Oluchi Ozonu 

Governors Shield  
Modupe Alao 

Head Teacher Special Award 
Gloria Akinseye and Tofunmi Okunlola 
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Good Bye and Good Luck Year 6 

We will miss each and every one of you! 

 

 

 
 


